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What a great convention!  Congratulations to all who participated.  You are all winners! Many of 

our units copy out the list of awards (aladeptaz.org) for everyone to see at your meetings or to 

share outside of your regular meetings.  The members could decide what they want to focus on 

this coming year and work toward that program.  Why not try something new?  We had many 

awards that were not given out simply because there were no entries. All are worthwhile awards 

to strive for.

Once again, we encourage all members to check out the seminars and courses available to us on 

the national website.  You can do them on your own timetable and at your convenience.  They are

available on the national website. (alaforveterans.org).

A resolution for Leadership was passed in Executive session and on the convention floor.  What 

it means is that anyone can apply to be a Leadership Instructor.  The application is on the 

department website. The application will then be sent to your Leadership Chairman by May 1, 

2025. My information is at the bottom of this bulletin.

We ask that if you are planning to hold a training, please contact me and I will help you schedule 

one.  Remember, you will need a minimum of 10 members with a $10 fee for each one sent to 

department 10 days prior to the scheduled date.  If you have further questions, please contact me.

If calling, text and I will return your call. text and I will return your call.

Karen Smith, Chairman       520-249-1119         ksmith111@cox.net


